
}tiss Elizabeth Kinosian 
36 Dean Street 
Worcester, Massachusetts 01609 

Dear Miss Kinosian: 

June 12, 1978 

We are extremely grateful for your willingness to be a 
St. Vart~1 Ste~ard and for your generosity in donating $100 
in your capacity as A Steward for one year. 

We hope this will be a beginning in establishing true steward­
ship in our Church. 

A special lapel pin designed for our Stewards by the noted 
artist Walter Kaprielian is attached to this lett r. lve hope 
you will wear it proudly as symbol of your Stewar~ship. 

It is our hope that you will renew your Ste\'{ardship regularly 
each year, about wnich we will be in touch with you. 

Thank you again, and very best wishes. 

Enclosures: Receipt No. 29390 
Lapel Pin 

Yours sincerely, 

Syraun Palvetzian 
Director 


